S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm on                        Monday 11th August 2014 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1.  Present: Mr A Evans, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr B Clapham, Mr M Narborough, Mrs D Gotts, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
Apologies: Mr D Price and Mr D Gerrard 
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 28th July 2014:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mrs Gotts, seconded by Mr Clapham with all members in favour, they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None.
4. To receive questions from the public: None present. 
5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

14/01069/F
Removal of existing refrigeration and addition of new refrigeration plant from existing service yard plant area. 
Decision – If the Borough Council is happy with the analysis of the Acoustic Assessment produced by Belair Research Ltd, the Parish Council can see no objection to the proposals.

The Borough Council has APPROVED Planning Permission for the following Applications:

14/00820/F

Land to the rear of Lea Side, Nursery Close, South Wootton.

Erection of Single Storey Dwelling.

14/00849/F
Mount View, 43 Castle Rising Road, South Wootton.

Extension to the rear of the property to extend the existing kitchen.

14/00896/F

4 Elmhurst Drive, South Wootton.

Proposed rear and side extension to existing dwelling.

Mrs Cornwell informed members that application number 14/00656/F, Land on the North Side of Church Lane – Construction of a new dwelling. The application has been withdrawn.
6.  To discuss Highways issues:
Request for a seat at the Nursery Lane Bus Shelter: Mrs Cornwell explained that further enquiries had been made into the cost for a seat to be sited at the Nursery Lane Bus Shelter.
She informed members that after some time IRS had finally provided a quote for £777, however after looking at the alternatives available it was found that a simple two person bench could be purchased for £99 +VAT.

After discussion, Mr Evans proposed that the Parish Council should purchase two, two person benches to be sited at the Nursery Lane Bus Shelter at a cost of £198 +VAT; this was seconded by Mr Narborough with all members in favour.

Mrs Kirby informed members that she has contacted the Highways Department to obtain a licence to allow the benches to be sited at the Bus Shelter.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.15pm.

7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 1st September 2014, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.

1st September 2014
   

    

          

              Chairman 

